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JOINT REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF MARKETING AND COMMUNICATIONS AND THE CITY SOLICITOR 


To the Leaders Briefing Meeting


on Monday, 20th October 2008


TITLE: LIFE IN Salford – proposals for changes to the publication


RECOMMENDATIONS:

1.
To increase the size of LIFE IN Salford to 24 pages and to increase the frequency of publication to monthly


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The council’s residents’ magazine, LIFE IN Salford, has been published six times a year for the past few years.  This is seen as an excellent communications vehicle.  It is distributed via Royal Mail, making it the ONLY publication to reach every household in the city on a regular basis.   
It is recognised good practice for Local Authorities to communicate with residents and to produce a regular newsletter or magazine; this is recommended by bodies such as the Local Government Association (LGA) and the Improvement and Development Agency (IDeA).  In addition the magazine is an activity identified in our council marketing and communications strategy agreed in 2007 by Salford City Council's Cabinet.

The cost of increasing the size and frequency of LIFE to a 24-page monthly publication will be £174,804 per annum.   The budget for this will include the £55,000 existing budget and an advertising revenue target of £36,000 (both per annum), giving a total of £91,000 pa.  

The PCT have offered to support the publication with a regular monthly advertisement; the remainder of the funding will be met by a re-direction of spend on recruitment and public notices advertising.  GMPA are also considering making use of LIFE as opportunities arise.

This placing of ‘internal’ advertising will enhance the usefulness of the publication and will help to support the council’s recruitment strategy.

The integration of community level newsletters into the magazine has been explored.  This may be difficult to achieve but it remains a possibility.  This will be further explored once monthly publication is achieved.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

High

The main area of risk is 

· The risk of external challenge by using LIFE as a publication for public notices

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:

This has been described above, but will be from within existing budgets, external advertising and re-direction of spend on recruitment and public notices advertising.

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1.
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS 



Provided by:  City Solicitor

The principal legal risk is of a challenge to legal notices being redirecting LIFE. 
2.
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by: Geoff Topping

 3.
ICT STEERING GROUP IMPLICATIONS


Provided by: Not applicable

         4.
        PROPERTY (if applicable):

Not applicable

         5.
        HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

Not applicable

	


CONTACT OFFICERS:

Susan Wildman (Director of Marketing and Communications); Anthony Rich (City Solicitor) 


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):

All wards


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

Council Marketing Strategy 

City Marketing Strategy 
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